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TSS NEWS 

November is National College                 

Application Month. The staff at Talent 

Search-South is working hard to ensure 

that any senior who wants to attend            

college next fall (2025) receives the            

assistance they need to make that goal a 

reality. The Talent Search-South advisors 

are in the library at South High School 

and welcome any senior who needs help 

completing a college application and the 

FAFSA. 

The FAFSA opens on December 1st          

but that does not mean students should 

wait until then to begin the process. In 

this newsletter, Program Educational  

Advisor Kathy Nguyen provides the 

steps to take to obtain a FSA ID to  

complete the FAFSA. All seniors who 

plan to attend college in the fall need to 

complete this important step. 

At Truesdell Middle School, the staff is          

presenting college preparation work-

shops for students. The information  

they provide is important for the future. 

Students are learning the importance        

of being organized and managing time  

wisely. It is the expectation of the            

program staff that these workshops           

will inspire and motivate middle school 

students to do their best in and out of 

the classroom. 

Finally, as the year comes to an end, the 

entire Talent Search-South staff would 

like to wish everyone a Happy Holiday 

Season and a prosperous New Year! 
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Black History Month is celebrated during the month of February. 

However, history is not black or white. The real point of Black 

History is meant to honor those who might otherwise be over-

looked for their contributions to society, and it draws attention  

to the fact that this world is made up of diverse people who do 

amazing, extraordinary things that benefit even those who refuse 

to give them credit for doing so. Their efforts make this world a 

better place for everyone.  

Knowing one’s history provides a greater sense of identity, a        

better understanding of oneself and others. It contributes to          

critical thinking and more informed decision-making. By knowing 

the mistakes of the past, one can determine better steps for the 

present and changes needed to improve the future. History builds 

citizenship, a sharing of human experiences and commonalities.  

It shines a light on how events of the past led to the way things 

are today. It teaches lessons that foster empathy, tolerance, and 

more inclusive ideals.  

Those who think history is unimportant need to consider how it 

influences people’s perspectives, social interactions, and the laws 

that are passed and denied. History is a road map. It shows what 

led to this point. It tells the rise and fall of nations, why one 

group of people treats another differently, why changes happened 

over time, and why certain benefits to society exist. History is       

not just a bunch of facts to be learned. It is about the people and 

important events that make up the facts and influence what is 

happening in the world today. To make it plain, one day this        

day will be history. Everything this generation has done will be 

history. Will that not matter? If so, decide today what kind of  

legacy to leave behind, take actions, and determine the footprint 

to leave on the pages of history for generations to come. 

- Sharon K. Robertson, Administrative Specialist  

Black History 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 

 

 Madam Walker was the first black American woman to   

be a self-made millionaire, founding her own haircare 

company. 

 Alexander Miles patented a mechanism that made auto-

matic elevator doors safer and more efficient in 1887. 

 John Standard’s improved refrigerator design (patented    

in 1891) was inexpensive and more efficient than the  

previous iceboxes that had to be manually refilled. 

 Garrett Morgan created the modern three light traffic          

signal in 1923. He is also responsible for the gas masks 

used in World War I and by today’s firefighters and     

industrial workers to protect against dangerous chemicals 

and fumes. 

 Richard Spikes invented the first automatic gear shift for 

cars in 1932, making driving easier and more convenient. 

 Marie Van Brittan Brown and her husband Albert Brown 

created the first home security system in 1966. 

 Katherine Johnson developed the world’s first human-

programmable computer language, which was used by 

NASA for space travel. 

 

Sources: History.com, Orange County Regional History Center,       

UC San Diego Library, and Schmeiser Olsen & Watts LLP,                  

an Intellectual Property Law Firm 

https://www.history.com/news/madam-cj-walker-business-millionaire
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/www.thehistorycenter.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/AA_Inventors_booklet_lo.pdf
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/library.ucsd.edu/dc/object/bb00695483/_1.pdf
https://iplawusa.com/10-innovative-inventions-by-african-american-inventors-that-changed-the-world/#:~:text=The%20Gas%20Mask.%20Garret%20Morgan:%20An%20earlier,protected%20themselves%20from%20hazardous%20gases%20and%20smoke.




The Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) is one of the most essential steps for students and 

families who are planning for college or vocational school. By applying and completing the FAFSA,        

students can unlock access to different financial aid options, including grants, scholarships, work-study   

programs, and low-interest federal loans. Every year, many students miss out on thousands of dollars given 

to them for school by not applying for the FAFSA. Students are encouraged to submit the FAFSA early to 

maximize their chances of receiving aid as some funds are limited and others work on a “first come, first 

served” basis. The FAFSA is a vital tool that can help make college or vocational school more affordable 

and accessible. Students can reduce the burden of school costs by filling out the FAFSA which allows     

students to focus more on their education and less on financial stress.  

Steps to Applying for FAFSA:  

 Create an FSA ID: Unique username and password that allows students to sign FAFSA electronically.  

 Gather necessary documents: Social security number, parents’ social security numbers, federal tax returns, 

W-2s, and records of any untaxed income. 

 Fill out the FAFSA form: Visit FAFSA.gov to start the application. Questions will include financial 

background, family income, and any assets.  

 Review and submit FAFSA: Once the form is filled, carefully review the answers for accuracy.  

 Check Student Aid Report (SAR): The SAR summarizes students’ FAFSA information.  

 Review aid offers: Aid offers explain the types and amounts of aid a college is offering and the expected 

costs. Compare the costs and aid offers.  

- - Kathy Nguyen, Program Educational Advisor 

 

Why Applying for FAFSA is 

Essential for Your Future  



TSS offers students many opportunities to visit public and private colleges. During the fall semester, TSS students 

have been persistent in participating in campus visits. In the graph below, the data displays the attendance of each 

visit. To conclude the semester, TSS will visit Hutchinson Community College on December 4th. 

Remember, spots are limited for each trip. Please check the website for more information. The required campus 

visit permission form must be completed and can be found on the website or provided by program staff. For more 

information, contact Assistant Director/Statistician Vivian Pham at Vivian.pham@wichita.edu or 316.978.3561. 

2025 Spring Campus Visit Schedule  

Wichita State University - Thursday, March 13, 2025 

Cowley Community College - Wednesday, March 26, 2025 

Butler Community College - Tuesday, April 8, 2025 

University of Oklahoma (OU) - Thursday, April 24, 2025 

   - - Vivian Pham-Chanthivong, Assistant Director 



December 

 04       Hutchinson Campus Tour 

07        SAT Test Administration 

14        ACT Test Administration 

20-31   Winter Recess (No School) 

25        Christmas Day 

31        New Year’s Eve 

January 

01        New Year’s Day 

01-05   Winter Recess (No School) 

03        ACT Registration Deadline 

06        USD 259 Reopens 

20        MLK Jr. Holiday (No School) 

February 

08        ACT Test Administration  

11-13    Parent/Teacher Conferences 

13-14    No School 

14        Valentine’s Day 

17        President’s Day 

21        SAT Registration Deadline 

28        ACT Registration Deadline 

The mission of the TRIO Talent Search-

South program is to identify, encourage 

and assist low income and potential first- 

generation college students to complete  

a secondary education, enroll in 

postsecondary education, and complete  

a postsecondary program. 

MISSION 

Notice of Nondiscrimination: Wichita State University (WSU) does not discriminate in its employment practices, or in its educational programs or activities on the basis of age (40 years or older), ancestry, color, disability, ethnicity, 

gender, gender expression, gender identity, genetic information, marital status, national origin, political affiliation, pregnancy, race, religion, sex, sexual orientation, or status as a veteran. WSU also prohibits retaliation against any person 

making a complaint of discrimination or against any person involved or participating in the investigation of any such allegation. Sexual misconduct, relationship violence, and stalking are forms of sex discrimination and are prohibited 

under Title IX of the Education Amendments Act of 1972, other federal law, and WSU policy. The following persons have been designated to handle inquiries regarding WSU’s non-discrimination policies: the Associate Vice President 

and University Title IX Coordinator (Telephone: (316) 978-3186), Office of Civil Rights, Title IX & ADA Compliance. For inquiries, please call or visit the Office of Civil Rights, Title IX & ADA Compliance at (316) 978-3186, Wichita 

State University, 1845 Fairmount, Wichita, KS 67260, Lindquist Hall. Funding Notice: TRIO Talent Search is 100% funded by the United States Department of Education and is hosted by WSU. Funding for 2024-2025 is $288,470. 

Program Staff 

Larry Ramos, executive director; Vivian Pham-Chanthivong,   

assistant director/statistician; Kathy Nguyen, program educational 

advisor; and Sharon K. Robertson, administrative specialist 

TRIO  

TALENT SEARCH-SOUTH 

Wichita State University 

Office of Special Programs | Academic Affairs 

1845 Fairmount, Campus Box 106 

Wichita, KS 67260-0106 

PH: 316.978.3560 | FX: 316.978.3527 

www.wichita.edu/tss 


